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By Evanna Brening 

Burls.  I like to think that wood and people are similar in 

nature.  The deeper you look, the more texture you may see.  We 

were transfixed at the June meeting and watched, listened, and 

learned from Sam about burls.  We learned a burl results from a tree 

undergoing some form of stress.  It may be caused by an injury, 

virus, tumor, or fungus.  Either way they are just magnificent flaws 

in nature.  Like us, each one unique and special. 

You never know what is lurking beneath the surface, at least 

with wood we can carve away till we get to the heart (so to speak) 

of the wood and showcase the hidden highlights.  A black streak 

through the wood could be the grain of the wood, spalt, tannin from 

a nail or wire, or an embellishment by the artist.  Like the wood,  we 

hide and disguise our flaws, behind our own weathered exterior.  I 

like to say life is a stage; give the audience what they pay for.  But 

sometimes there is not enough embellishment to hide what is 

beneath the surface.  We are human after all. 

I just loved when Sam picked up the hollow formed vessel 

with the inch and half opening on the top and the bark next to the 

opening pulled out and the piece fell to the floor, bounced, and 

knocked off another piece of bark from the top side.  We all gasped, 

well I screamed with my raspy voice, and prayed it would not 

shatter (secretly were thankful Sam was the ñbull in the china shopò 

and not one of us).   That beautiful $400 priced piece just bounded 

on the floor, staying pretty much intact.   

That bouncing baby burl made me think of life.  The top side 

bark that fell off uncovered an inclusion that enhanced the piece and 

made it prettier (in my opinion), whereas the bark by the top 

opening looked better back on.  Sometimes life needs to have
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the disrupted pieces glued back on to make it work and sometimes chance mistakes make incredible 

design opportunities that enhance the natural beauty 

We all are hiding something; it may be a gray hair, twenty extra pounds, hectic home life, or just 

personal issues.  But once a month we get together and try to forget the flaws of life for just a few hours.  

We get to see our friends and talk a language that many people envy.  We are all unique but with a 

common thread, woodturning. 

This last month I was a bit under the weather after just having surgery, I was not up to my full 

potential and no amount of spackle or shellac could hide that.  But you, my woodturning friends banded 

together and helped from set up to tear down, from coffee to clean up, you were there.  THANK YOU!  

  Again with life we get so busy with ourselves that we forget the importance of the little things 

from others.  So I want to personally thank EVERYONE for the volunteering you do to make 

NCWoodturners the best club.  But I also want to thank the regulars, the people back stage that without 

their help we could not put on the monthly ñshowò.  I know I will forget to mention a name or two and I 

apologize now for any misgivings.  First I want to thank Mary for the tummy treats and the coffee guys, 

Robert and Max for keeping us awake during the demonstrations.  Raffle assistance by Brent, website and 

programs by Mike, secretary and historian by Mary,  newsletter and back-up secretary by Beth and 

formerly by Lamar, treasurer by Gary, NCW authority by Mary, gallery photos and challenges by Scott, 

property manager by Jesse, audio and visual by Ed, Jerry, Renhard, and Mike, and library by Mary, Lee, 

Sharon, and Stoney.  I also want to put out a huge thank you to the members that donate their time to 

provide us with their knowledge and get up in front of the room and provide education with a turning 

demonstration.  THANK YOU!  

We are beyond the half-way point in the year and before we know it we will be sitting down to the 

holiday party/end of the year celebration.  But before we get there we need to start thinking now about 

2013.  In just a few months Michael Mills will be in search of next yearôs demonstrators.  This is your 

club.  Who do you want to see?  What do you want to see?  We would love to hear suggestions of 

demonstrations and/or demonstrators from you.  Please let Michael know what you want to see in ô13. 

Also, my term will end.  We are in need of a new president of NCW. These past 18 months have 

been a blast, but by-laws are by-laws and to keep us fresh we have to keep moving forward.  I will let that 

thought marinate, but remember we are only as strong as our members.   

We each are our own burls in life.  Everybody has flaws, character, and inclusions unique to us; 

together we make up one heck of a growth ring.   

SAM MCDOWELL and his BURLS  
Our May Demonstrator and one of our own!  
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CHALLENGE PHOTOS 

By Scott Caskey 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

GALLERY PHOTOS 

By Scott Caskey 
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A DAY WITH FRANK PENTA ȣÁÎÄ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓȦ 

By Beth Parham 

I was lucky enough to be one of the winners of the scholarship to spend a day at Frank Pentaôs workshop 

with Frank and about 8 or so of his club members/students.  It was an awesome day ï although I felt more 

inept at a lathe than I ever have before.  Also, I was the only female in the group which meant I had to 

hold my own against the ñguysò ï both our club and Frankôs guys.  I told them I had taken lesson from 

Evanna and Iôd do just fine ï besides I teach high schoolers and these guys were a piece of cake!   

I have added some pictures of the day to help share what we got to learn that day.  Iôm not sure what the 

guys would want to add but I think it was an awesome experience ï learned about turning, tool tips,  shop 

organization, sharpening, multi-axis turning, tool specifics (and length) ï and much more.  Unlearned a lot 

of bad habits I have already cultivated as a new turner.  Have spent the weeks since 

practicing what I learned and am enjoying turning more than before.  Thanks to 

Frank and his guys for teaching and sharing.  AND thanks to 

NCWoodturners for the opportunity to have this learning tool.  I 

for one would love to go again and hope we continue this 

opportunity for all our club members to have this experience.  

Also the fellowship was enormous!  
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